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CIRCLE C RANCH

  
Volume 2, Number 12 Deember 2005 www.circlecranch.info

CIRCLE C RANCH 
NEWSLETTER

President's Letter
Dear Neighbors,
 The construction for the Kiker expansion has been delayed 
until February 2006. The delay is due to impervious cover issues.  
The delay increases the risk that the new classrooms may not be 
completed in time for the 2006-2007 school year.  Please email 
trustees@austinisd.org and let them know that we are watching this 
construction very closely.  We voted for it, we will pay for it, and our 
kids need it. Kiker was not built under SOS and the Kiker expansion 
does not have to follow SOS limitations. Circle C Ranch residential 
and commercial growth is already limited – further limiting school 
expansion will only hurt the kids who already live here. You can learn 
more in the discussion forum at http://www.circlecranch.info/forum/
viewtopic.php?t=455. 
 The YMCA decided to terminate their pool management contract 
with CCHOA early (on 1 December 2005). We are actively looking 
for a pool manager. If you know of any good candidates, please ask 
them to send their resume to CCHOA at info@circlecranch.info. The 
job description is posted at http://www.circlecranch.info. This is a 
challenging position and we need an outstanding person to help us 
redefine how the Circle C Swim Center is managed. The person who 
is hired will have the additional challenge to help CCHOA plan, build 
and run the new swim center.
 I’ve recently written that the CCHOA Board of Directors was very 
much in support of the idea of out-sourcing pool management. If that 
is true, why are we looking to hire a pool manager? In my opinion, 
out-sourcing for pool management might work with the right company. 
Unfortunately we have not found such a company. Pool management 
for Circle C is complex, and I see no signs that the job will be 
simplified in the near future. We have a very large neighborhood 
and only one swimming pool. Many planned communities the size 
of Circle C have 3 or 4 pools instead of just one. We have a large, 
heated outdoor pool – and that adds complexity and cost.
 The Circle C Swim Center can and should be a showpiece for the 
neighborhood—something to visually please us as we walk or drive 
by, or when we visit to swim or to attend a party. The Swim Center 
should be the first stop for realtors when they show our neighborhood 
to prospective buyers. These prospective buyers should see a pool that 
is family friendly, clean, up-to-date and attractive. The Swim Center is 
our main amenity and when it is managed properly it should enhance 
our property values.

 If you accept my position above, you may agree that the Swim 
Center needs special attention from a talented professional pool 
manager or aquatics director. This is why we are once again looking 
to employ a pool manager and pool staff.  
 We have scheduled extensive renovations for the Swim Center 
in December. We will have the underwater lights repaired, the pool 
resurfaced, and the grating around the pool edge replaced. The pool 
was last resurfaced in 1995. The cost will be $115K. We expect 
the pool to be closed from 1 Dec to 3 January. The closure may be 
extended due to rain or other weather. 
 The CCHOA Board is working to restructure our contract with 
UT/Longhorn Aquatics. We plan to complete the negotiations by 15 
December.  We plan to address homeowners concerns over the current 
contract, including pool scheduling and the cost of heating the pool 
in the winter.
 The Circle C Kids Holiday party will be on 11 December 2pm to 
5pm at the Child Development Center. Admission is one unwrapped 
new toy for Blue Santa. See the article inside for more detail.
 The Circle C  Adult Holiday party will be on 17 December from 7pm 
to 11pm at the Lady Bird Johnson Wildflower Center. The party will 
include a casino, sit down dinner, dancing, and a cash bar. You may 
need to watch the dealers very carefully. Admission is $10 and must 
be purchased in advance. See the article inside for more detail.
 I hope you all have a great holiday season for 2005. 

Your Neighbor,
Quentin Fennessy
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2005 Board of Directors
Quentin Fennessy ........................................................President
Steve Urban ........................................................ Vice President
AE Martin .................................................................. Secretary
Mike Price .................................................................. Treasurer
Ed Scruggs ...............................................Development Officer
Matt Cano ..................................................................... Director
Carolyn Merritt ............................................................ Director
Contact Information .......... Email: directors@circlecranch.info

IMPORTANT NUMBERS
HOA Mgmt Office ............info@circlecranch.info or 288-8663
Financial Office ........................................................... 451-9901
Newsletter Publisher
 Peel, Inc. Sales Office. .....................................512-989-8905
 Adv./Kelly Peel ..advertising@PEELinc.com, 512-989-8905
Circle C Amenities
Circle C Café ............................................................... 288-6058
Circle C Swim Center ................................................. 288-6057
Circle C Tennis Club ......Circle_CTennis@msn.com, 301-8685
Golf Course at Circle C Ranch ................................... 288-4297

Residential Cleaning 
Cleaning Tip # 219 What we are NOT:

“Consistently Circle C’s Choice for Cleaning”

• We’re not a big company. 
• We’re not a franchise. 
• We’re not the lets-get-it-clean-ASAP-so-we-can-go-to-

the-next-house  company. 
• We are a small business thinking big, started a year ago 

by a young college grad, and we are giving the big guys 
a run for their money. 

• So go ahead, support a small Austin business and give us 
a call. 

Call or email us at:
1-866-850-4103 

admin@mayfairventures.com

Insured and Bonded for your protection

CCHOA Announcements
CCHOA Holiday Parties

 Bring your kids to the Annual Kid’s Holiday Event on Saturday, 
December 10th from 2pm to 5pm. The venue has changed to the Child 
Development Center. Admission is $10 and tickets must be purchased 
in advance by December 5 either at the Wildflower Cafe, Swim Center 
Cafe, CCHOA Office or online at www.circlecranch.info. Kid’s can 
enjoy face painting, Santa, balloon twisters, Smarty Pants, petting zoo, 
train rides, games, prizes and more!!
 Adults will have their own special event as well on Saturday, December 
17th from 7pm to 11pm. Admission is $10 and tickets must be purchased 
in advance either at the LBJ Café, Swim Center Café or Circle C Office. 
Enjoy a sit down dinner, casino with prizes and dancing. 

Deed Restriction Update
 The Declaration of Covenants, Conditions and Restrictions (aka Deed 
Restrictions) are part of the reason that many of you chose to buy a 
home in Circle C. We routinely drive 2-3 sections of the neighborhood 
on a monthly basis and have sent out over 350 deed restrictions this 
year alone. Many of you have expressed that you would like for us to 
phone owners who are in violation before sending correspondence, but 
the Texas State Property Code requires that we send certified written 
notification of violation notice.  If you receive a violation notice, please 
contact our office so that we can discuss with you a plan of action for 
curing the violation. You can either call the office at 288-8663 or send 
us an email at info@circelcranch.com 

City of Austin Leash Law
 We have had quite a few calls recently in regards to unrestrained 
animals wandering the neighborhood.  If you have dog(s) that are kept 
outside check your fencing to be sure that it is properly maintained so 
that your pet cannot escape. Also, be sure that your dog(s) have tags 
so that if they do get out they are easily identified. The City of Austin 
requires that dogs be kept on a leash, as per the ordinance below:
§ 3-4-1  UNRESTRAINED DOG PROHIBITED.

(A) Except as provided in Section 3-4-4 (Public Areas Where 
Restraint of a Dog is Not Required), an owner or handler of a 
dog shall keep the dog under restraint.

(B) A person holding a dog on a leash or lead shall keep the dog 
under control at all times.

Source: 1992 Code Section 3-3-2(A) and (B); Ord. 031009-9; Ord. 
031211-11.

CCHOA Lighting Contest
 It’s time to string up those lights! The Holiday Lighting Contest will 
be December 16th through December 18th (lights must be on by 5pm on 
Dec. 16th through 9pm on Dec. 18th).  The neighborhood is divided into 
nine sections, with each section having a 1st, 2nd and 3rd place winner.  
Resident volunteer judges will drive the section during the times listed 
above and submit their choices to the CCHOA office.  A final list of all 
winners will be posted on the website by December 19th and prizes will 
be awarded by January 31st.  In order to make this event a continued 
success, we need volunteers!  Grab your family or some neighborhood 
friends and volunteer to drive a section this year. If you are interested 
in volunteering please call the CCHOA office at 288-8663 or send an 
email to info@circlecranch.com 
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“We aren’t just neighborhood specialists, 
we’re YOUR neighbors!”

Ask us about our guaranteed sales program!

Austin’s Most Referred Realtor, Since 1984

(512) 347-9599
www.metroaustinhomes.com

Krysten Mejia Jaymes Willoughby

We bring more buyers to Circle C 
than any other Real Estate Team!
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CCHOA Announcements Continued
Circle C Landscape Update

Submitted by Susan Hoover
 We hope you are enjoying the holiday season and the holiday lights 
at Circle C this year.  Circle C Landscape puts the lights up.  We usually 
start in October, but this year got a late start and finished anyway.  We 
used about 80,000 lights on the commons areas!!  So Happy Holidays.
 Circle C Fall Projects are coming along nicely.   We have pulled all 
of the dead photinia out of Circle C North and finished all hedging on 
Escarpment and Barstow.  We have begun restoration of the Circle C 
North medians.   Our next project will be dead tree removal throughout 
the subdivision, and replanting some areas that have had damage from 
automobiles.
 With the hotter weather, we have had to keep up the mowing throughout 
November.  Hopefully, we will move toward a colder winter season, 
which helps out the vegetation.  As the weather cools, please remember 
that your plants and trees still need water, just not very much.  If you 
have an irrigation system, you can probably water about every 7-10 days 
when the temperature is in the 40-65 degree range if we have had no 
rain.
 If you would like the latest and greatest on care of the commons areas, 
the new Circle C Landscape model, and tips for taking care of your lawn 
and garden, please visit the Circle C Ranch website where we have a 
new page for landscape issues.  

Circle C Landscape
A few things about Zoysia Grass
 If you have a yard that is full sun to moderate shade and you are 
installing a new yard, you might want to consider a variety of zoysia 
grass.  This is a soft green grass that has some outstanding features like 
low water requirements, requires less mowing, has fewer diseases, 
and is pretty easy to keep weed free.  Our specification for new 
grass on the commons area is Pallisades zoysia, which will tolerate 
a moderate amount of shade.
 The installation cost is higher, however, the results are a lower 
maintenance lawn that uses fewer resources and looks good.  If you 
are planning on installing a yard or having someone do it for you, 
the following steps should be taken:

Removal of existing sod
Weed treatment if weeds have been a problem
Lay down a good base soil—we would recommend a weed free soil 

designed for turf grass from a local nursery or soils vendor.
Make sure the base is very smooth.
Lay the sod and have it rolled right away
Water in and enjoy!!

Please stop by and see us.
9600 Escarpment Blvd  #745

OPENING IN DECEMBER!!

We also have private mailboxes available for rent.

We may be the only ones 
open in our brand new 
shopping center but we 

will be ready to gift-
wrap, pack and ship all 
of your Christmas and 

Holiday packages!!

Hope to see you here soon!

Corner of Escarpment and Slaughter

512-301-3484
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CCHOA Announcements Continued

 Through the cooperation of over 150 Girl Scouts from various area 
troops, the CCHOA Board, Circle C Landscaping, The LBJ Wildflower 
Center, Native American Seed, and Austin Real Estate Partners we 
should all enjoy a substantial wildflower bloom next spring and for 
years to come on the East side of Escarpment Boulevard!
 The years “Wildflower Stomp” event was a great success as 
over 150 girls came 
out on October 22nd 
to participate in an 
educational and service 
o r i en ted  p lan t ing 
p r o j e c t  i n t e n d e d 
to beautify the hike 
and bike trails in and 
around Circle C Ranch 
with a variety of native 
wildflower varieties.  
 The event was a two-
fold experience for 
the Girl Scouts.  First, Flo Oxley from the LBJ Wildflower Center, 
presented an educational seminar and walking review of native plants 
on the Wildflower Center grounds.  Secondly, Jayson May from Native 

Girl Scouts Assist Wildflower Planting Along Escarpment
Submitted by Melinda McKenna

American Seed, helped 
the girls mix and 
distribute 1,000,000 
(1 Million) wildflower 
seeds on the prepared 
grounds on the East 
side of Escarpment.
 We would all like 
to recognize all of you 
who made this years 
event so successful!  
T h a n k  y o u  G i r l 
Scouts of America, The Circle C HOA Board, A.E. Martin, Susan 
Hoover, Flo Oxley, Jayson May, Denise Nordstrom, the numerous 
Girl Scout Troop Leaders for their support and especially all the 
wonderful Girl Scouts for all their hard work in making this year’s 
event such a great success.     
 Given the 300% growth of the event year over year, the Girl Scouts 
and The Wildflower Center are planning to make the event a bi-annual 
celebration of Wildflowers.  The next event is planned for this spring 
– sometime in March, 2006.  Contact your local Girl Scout troop leader 
for more information!

CEN•TEX PREFERRED INSPECTIONS, PLLC.
BEN SUTTERFIELD PI, CSP

Principal Consultant, TREC #7343

(512) 358-1300

Inspecting your
largest

investment

RESIDENTIAL • COMMERCIAL • INVESTMENT

 NEW CONSTRUCTION

www.centexpreferred.com www.BetterBuiltHomesbyInspection.com

Thank you for
allowing us to serve your 

inspection needs. 

Identify the areas of concern and 
fi x them or develop a strategy to 
resolve it BEFORE it becomes an 
issue with a buyer. The house in 
the best condition sells fi rst.

WHEN CONSIDERING A 
MOVE, HAVE YOUR HOME

PROFESSIONALLY INSPECTED 
BEFORE YOU LIST IT

WITH A REALTOR.
Don’t forget to
Schedule the

One Year Warranty
Inspection

FEMA Disaster Relief Certifi ed Inspector

                    Aquage      Bur t’s Bees      Cellex-C 
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Get it all!

Hair • Skin • Nails • Waxing
Hair Extensions • Gifts • Jewelry • Clothing
Unique, desirable & affordable brand name beauty products

263-0066
12400 Highway 71 West - Next door to HEB at Bee Caves

LorealNioxinPaul  Mi tche l l  Redken Glo Minerals
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Ahava AlternaBuying? Selling? Investing?
Call Hal Patterson for Proven Results.

Hal Patterson, Realtor®
Mobile: 512-925-HOME

Offi ce: 512-439-7489
E-mail: HalPatterson@KW.com

Each Offi ce Independently Owned & Operated

www.HalSellsHomes.com
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CCHOA Announcements Continued

 On Saturday, October 22, our friendly, gentle dog, Jack, a husky/
shepherd mix, ran away from our home on Wareham Court.  We had 
guests, and apparently someone left a door open. We’ve always been 
very careful, but Jack liked to go exploring and visiting, and we didn’t 
immediately notice that he was gone.  We posted “lost dog” notices 
on the community bulletin boards, checked the animal shelter, and 
drove around the neighborhood hoping to find him.  The following 
Saturday, October 29, we learned why Jack never returned.  Another 
Circle C resident saw our notice and called to tell us that, while riding 
a dirt bike in the greenbelt area, he had found Jack’s body out in the 
woods.  He initially saw our dead dog on Wednesday, October 26, 
but had not yet seen our poster and so didn’t know to whom the dog 
belonged.
 Sadly, Jack’s death was not an accident.  He had been taken to a 
remote area where people have illegally dumped trash and tied to 
a discarded tire.  Our vet tried to conduct a post-mortem exam, but 
between damage done by coyotes and vultures and decomposition, 
she was unable to determine cause of death.  We don’t know if 
someone tied him up and used him for target practice, or just left 
him to starve or be killed by coyotes.

Pet Owner Alert:  Dog Killed In Greenbelt
Submitted by Robin Cohen

 I called the Austin Police Department immediately, but was told 
that this was not a police matter.  Refusing to believe that, I persisted 
until, five phone calls later, I was finally put in touch with Detective 
Chris Lamb in the APD Animal Cruelty unit, who took a report. I 
later learned that, in Texas, killing someone else’s pet is a state jail 
felony.
 We have only lived in Circle C for 7 months, but we have been 
impressed with the number of people who walk dogs around the 
neighborhood, and it seems to be a very pet-friendly community.  So 
I am writing this in hopes of warning other pet owners that there is 
apparently someone nearby who hates dogs and kills them for sport.  
Here are some things that you can do to help us get this person off 
the streets, or at least prevent him/her from repeating this crime:
1.  My new-found friend, Amy Turner, is organizing a reward fund 

for information leading to identifying Jack’s killer.  So far, she has 
raised $650, with an additional $500 donated if the information 
leads to arrest and conviction of the killer, for a total of $1,150.  
Spread the word.  And if you would like to contribute, call Amy 
at 394-9278.  Any undistributed reward money will be donated to 
a no-kill animal shelter.

2.  If you have any information that might be useful—even if you 
just saw Jack running down the street—please call me at 382-0011.  
We don’t even know in which direction he ran, so being able to 
place him on a particular street would help.  Also, please report 
any rumors you may have heard, even if you can’t substantiate 
them.  They might give us a place to start.

3.  If you know of any similar incidents, please let me know.  If others 
have tried to report abuse or killings and had my experience with 
dispatchers, such crimes may have gone unreported in the past.

4.  Most importantly,  KEEP YOUR OWN PETS SAFE.  I know that 
some dog owners like to let their dogs off the leash in park areas, 
but this puts your dog in danger of meeting the same fate that Jack 
met.  Be careful with gates and doors.

5. If you see a stray or roaming dog, report it to Animal Control 
immediately.  This could be a life-saver.

 Maybe if we all keep our eyes and ears open, no one else will have 
to repeat our horrific experience.

Family Website is the perfect way for your family 
to communicate, share information and play safely 
on the Internet. Build your free trial site at www.
livingphilosophy.biz. Character studio, theme 
park, photo album, blog, family tree, fi le cabinet, 
calendar, free domain name, email account..etc

LivingPHD.com
livingphd@gmail.com - (512) 826-5217

Free Shipping until 1/31/2006
Ship Internationally at the Endless Mall

FEATURED PRODUCT/SERVICE:

Allergy Relief:
OPC-3 signifi cantly reduces the formation 
of histamine naturally and boost energy

Nutritional supplements for
Optimal Pet Health:
OPC formula with Glucosamine 
for dogs and cats.

LivingPHD.com

Best holiday gift and birthday gift:

HolidayOnline Sale
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Classified Ads
Personal classifieds (one time sell items, such as a used bike...) 
run at no charge to Circle C Ranch residents, limit 30 words, 
please e-mail to info@circlecranch.info.
Business classifieds (offering a service or product line for profit) 
are $45, limit 40 words, please contact our sales office @ 512-
989-8905 or advertising@PEELinc.com.

Business Classifed
Christmas gift giving made easy and wonderful.  Gift Certificates 
for Massage - It’s “the coveted gift”.  Julie E. Johnson, RMT, MBA  
288-9526, Incalls/Outcalls, Multiple Modalities.

“ Team Circle C ”
www.TeamCircleC.com

Maria Tedder - ABR
(512)-413-4343 Direct
rmtedder@austin.rr.com

Dan Nowicki - ABR, GRI
(512)-633-1780 Direct
dnowicki@austin.rr.com

Each Offi ce Independently Owned and Operated

1801 S. Mopac Expressway #100
Austin, Texas 78746

Top Selling 
Agents in

Circle C North 
in 2004.

Ask about our 
Move-Up
program.

Call us for a
FREE market

analysis
today!

6916 Larue Belle Cove
SOLD

6635 Ruxton
SOLD

6700 Edwardson Cove
SOLD

6630 Hillside Terrace
Formal model home with 
awesome yard, full sprin-
klers, recently updated kitch-
en, and 4 large bedrooms.

6421 Aden Lane
Rare fi nd situated on gor-
geous greenbelt and includ-
ing a 3-car garage.

PENDING PENDING

CCHOA Clubs & Announcements
Special Needs Children

Submitted by Anabell Bates
 I know they are here because I see the “special” buses drive through 
my neighborhood.  However I don’t see anyone other than at school.  
We are parents of a special needs child, we try to expose him to many 
“normal” activities in the community (movies, concerts, plays) But 
hanging out with mom and dad is not so cool anymore says our son. 
What about us, the parents, sometimes we feel all alone and unsure of 
the future, or just tired and need a break...how about we form a Circle 
C Family Support Group and Friend Connection? If you interested, 
please join us in our home Friday December 2 at 7pm. Call Anabell 
for directions 636-0559. 

About Impact Austin
Submitted by Karen Frost

 Do you want to join other women in Austin who are making a 
positive impact in our community? We sure hope you do! 
 Impact Austin, a grassroots women’s philanthropic organization, 
was founded in 2003 with the belief that ordinary women can make 
an extraordinary impact. The idea is simple. Each member donates 
$1,000; all member donations are pooled; and each member gets one 
vote to determine which non-profit receives the grants.  We only give 
grants away in $100K increments.
 So far, Impact Austin has extended 3 grants totaling $327,000. In 
2004, LifeWorks received a $126,000 grant. In 2005, Communities in 
Schools and Travis County MHMR each received a $100,500 grant.
 Our membership drive for the third year is now underway and we 
expect to have 300+ members by 12/31/05 so that we can extend three 
$100K+ grants in 2006. Feel free to visit our website: www.impact-
austin.org for more information about us and our grant recipients.
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Tony Ragan
Owner/Circle C Resident

(512) 444-0262
EXCLUSIVE TO

CIRCLE C RESIDENTS!
Quarterly  Pest Control

$60 plus tax

Includes:
• Interior Service
• Exterior Service
• Lawn Application for Fire Ants

Additional Services Available:
• Animal Proofi ng and Removal
• Termite Treatments
• Flea Treatments
• Wood Destroying Insect Reports

It’s Rodent Season--
Call for your FREE INSPECTION!

After-Christmas Tree Pickup
Submitted by Lesley Dobbin

 The BOWIE TENNIS TEAM will be collecting Christmas trees 
in your neighborhood on:

Monday, January 2nd at 9:00 AM and
Saturday, January 7th at 9:00 AM

 Pickup is by reservation only. Please email BowieTennisRules@yahoo.
com or call 512-789-9832 and leave your phone number for a call 
back. Please include your name, phone number, address and pick-up 
day in your emails or voice message.
 Please have your trees outside on the sidewalk, Monday/Saturday 
morning and the BOWIE TENNIS TEAM will be by to pick it up 
for you. We will take all the used trees to a recycle location.
 We are asking for a $5-$10 donation for the teams hard work and 
efforts which will go towards subsidizing uniforms, upkeep of tennis 
courts and purchase of new equipment for the team. You may leave 
a check attached to the tree along with this paper or one of the team 
members will be glad to collect the money from you at the time of 
the tree pickup.
 We would greatly appreciate your help with our major fundraiser 
for the year. Requests for more information can be emailed or called 
to the locations above.
 (Attach this paper to tree)”

CCHOA Clubs & Announcements Continued

The new Circle C Elementary School groundbreaking took place on 
17 October 2005. The school is scheduled to open in August 2006. 
Pictured are: Pictured are: AISD Board President Doyle Valdez, 
AISD Trustee Patricia Whiteside, Vince Torres, Circle C Board 
Member Carolyn Merritt and AISD Staff Randy Baldwin.

Up to 25% OFF
Already

Reduced Prices
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CCHOA Clubs & Announcements Continued

 BNI, Business Network International, is a business and 
professional networking organization that offers its members the 
opportunity to share ideas, contacts and most importantly referrals.  
There are more than 20 active chapters in Central Texas and 3,600 
worldwide.  Last year alone, BNI generated 3.6 Million referrals 
resulting in over $1.5 Billion dollars worth of business for its 
members.  
 The Circle C area BNI chapter (The Live Oak Network) is a 
non-competitive referral organization that admits one member per 
professional category – therefore, once you’ve joined a chapter 
you’ve essentially eliminated your competition!  
 The Circle C area chapter is growing again!  A variety of 
professional categories are open including those in residential home 
services, personal health care, marketing & branding, event planning 
and  business support sectors.  Our chapter membership should cover 
it all from Plumbers and Electricians to Doctors and Lawyers.  We are 
looking for one enthusiastic, hard working and honest individual 
from every profession to join our “lively” group!
 If you, a friend, family member or neighbor is interested in learning 
more about building their business by referral, check us out – there 
is no obligation to join.

Circle C Area Professionals Business Referral Group
Submitted by Bob McKenna, Circle C Resident

The Live Oak Network
Wednesday – 8:00 to 9:30am

The Golf Club at Circle C Ranch
7401 Highway 45, Austin, Texas 78739

 The $10.00 meeting fee is tax deductible and includes a healthy 
breakfast.  
 Bring at least 30 business cards to hand out to our members.  For 
more information email Bob@AustinReps.com, or call 288-8088. 

ST. GABRIEL’S
CATHOLIC SCHOOL

2500 Wimberly Lane  •  Austin, TX 78735
Phone: 512.327.7755  •  Fax: 512.327.4334

Voted #1 Private School by Austin Family Magazine in 2003, 2004, 2005.

PRE-K — 8TH GRADE
ALL FAITHS WELCOME

Weekly Tour: Thur. at 1:00 pm 

VIRTUE.  EXCELLENCE.  LEADERSHIP

MATT A. TRLICA
CERTIFIED PUBLIC ACCOUNTANT

901 S. MOPAC EXPY

BARTON OAKS PLAZA I
SUITE 300
AUSTIN, TEXAS 78746

512.329.2770
FAX 866.865.7189

MOBILE 512.736.4947
MATTCPA@EARTHLINK.NET

Circle C Resident

Guy Weinhold
4404 W. William Cannon Dr.
Ste. Q
Austin, TX 78749
(512) 443-1988

Happy Holidays,
Circle C!

You’re invited to a holiday open house:
Location: Y Bar & Grill Restaurant
Date: Thursday, Dec. 15, 2005
Time: 6:00 p.m.
R.S.V.P: Gay Ratka

We have a lot to be thankful for
during the holidays because of
you — our friends and neighbors
here in Circle C. It is a
pleasure to be part of  this community.
Enjoy the holiday season.

Call or stop by today.
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CCHOA Clubs & Announcements Continued

I'm a long-time Circle C resident who has aggressively helped hundreds of 
people throughout Austin buy and sell their homes. In this competitive 
market you need an  experienced professional who can help you sell your 
Circle C home in minimum time for the best price. Contact me for a 
market analysis and my strategy to sell your home quickly.

Client Testimonials:
"Kitty worked hard to find me just the right home in my 
price range then she sold my property in record time."

"Kitty made the whole process of selling our home a 
stress-free experience.  She's knowledgeable and 

understands the Southwest Austin market.  And you can 
trust her instincts.  She didn't compromise when it came 

to looking out for our best interests."

"Kitty made the best use of my time.  She had the 
knowledge, resources and kindness to walk me through 

what could have been a harrowing experience"

"Kitty worked harder for me than anybody, I will 
definitely recommend her to anyone I know who needs 

real estate assistance."

"The analysis Kitty prepared helped us understand the 
value of our house and our neighborhood.  She walked 
us through all the details and was very knowledgeable 

and professional about the entire process."

"My wife and I wanted to tell you that you are a pleasure 
to work with...you are pleasant, friendly, 

knowledgeable...willing to find the answer...not too 
pushy...thanks."

Mobile:  (512) 825-9109   Fax: (512) 301-6636
E-mail: kittyfowler@austin.rr.com

 I have been a resident of Circle C for almost three years now. I love 
everything about this neighborhood. So much so that my husband 
teases me about being a “Stepford Wife”. When we bought our house, 
our Realtor told us that once someone moves into Circle C, they never 
move out. We joked about that, saying the water must be addictive here. 
We never believed him. Since then we have learned of several people 
who upgrade their house as their family grows and then eventually 
downsize their house as they become empty-Nester’s... all the while 
remaining here in Circle C.  Well, we too have been drinking the 
water.
  After less than three years of living here, I can’t imagine why 
anybody would ever want to leave!  We just love the parks, the schools, 
the community-feel, the family-oriented activities and in general 
the people here. Many of the people here are so international, often 
originating from Europe or the U.K., perhaps due to Motorola. We 
have close neighbors from Scotland and Poland and know of people 
here from France and Italy as well. 
  Culture has always been important to me. I have been a Flight 
Attendant for sixteen years, much of my career traveling overseas. (Continued on Page 11)

Our New Escarpment Village Shopping Center 
Submitted by Nicole Spradling

(told from the perspective of a Circle C resident as well as a new tenant)
In April I watched the new Escarpment Village Shopping Center 
breaking ground. I was so impressed with the design and the buildings 
and the more I learned about it, the more I decided I had to be in it 
somehow. I called the number on the sign at the corner of Escarpment 
and Slaughter. I was a little nervous that the big guys, Trammell Crow, 
would not take me seriously. Bryan Dabbs, the leasing agent, could 
not have been nicer. Not only did he not make me feel silly, after all I 
have no business experience, but he seemed to take every suggestion 
I made seriously. After living here a total of only twenty-six months, I 
felt I was the expert on exactly what Circle C needed to complete our 
living experience. I started out wanting to open a restaurant, then an ice 
cream store, and finally I asked about a Postal Store. Bryan listened to 
all of my ideas and never once made me feel flaky or inexperienced. 
  After learning a little more about the restaurant industry and the risks 
involved and deciding that after sixteen years, I have worked enough 
evenings and weekends to last a lifetime, I decided that the Postal 
Store is what I would do. The problem was that there were several 
others who had the same idea that I did. Big national chains wanted to 
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come here into Circle C and they had all the experience that I lacked. 
But I was a Circle C resident, I wrote in my convincing cover letter. 
Circle C people are loyal, and they will be more accepting of a fellow 
resident owning a store in our new shopping center than a stranger 
moving into our territory. My store will not be just a business to me, 
but I will make it a neighborhood store, I said. I can always hire people 
with Postal experience.
  After reviewing my cover letter and my application as well as 
evaluating our financial situation, Bryan told me that he wanted to 
meet with both my husband and myself at his office. Once there, he 
informed us that although we had the least experience, he felt inspired 
to take a chance on us. He warned us of the risks involved in a retail 
store and even suggested we reconsider. But we were steadfast. I knew 
I was meant to do this and I knew that I would give it my all. So he 
offered to us a lease.
  The negotiations were so much easier than I would have expected. 
Bryan was very fair and gave us most of what we asked for. In August 
we signed the lease and decided we wanted to be in the “Greenest 
Building” of all. Our building has a grass-topped roof that will be 
maintained by the Lady Bird Johnson Wildflower Center. We also have 
rainwater barrels that will be used for irrigation. In addition to our 
Postal Store, there will be Starbucks, Austin Wellness Center, a Hair 
Salon and a Dry Cleaner. Stratus Properties is going above and beyond 
on this project. The concrete used in our sidewalks is permeable so as 
to interfere less with the environment. The Starbucks is two-story so 
that patrons may look out onto the grass and wildflower roof. To the 
best of my knowledge, Starbucks has never done anything like this 
before and this store will be corporate owned, not franchised.
  We then received, via courier, a Green Development Guidebook 
for Tenants. This book is 48 pages and even has some chapters 
inadvertently left out. It is filled with many standards mostly pertaining 
to the environment that we must follow in addition to following the 
specifications of Trammell Crow. Some conflict with Trammell Crow’s 
specs and some even conflict with each other. It is a newly written book 
and we are currently working out all of the kinks, but it is written with 
the best interest of our environment and our neighborhood at heart. We 
have to use mostly recycled materials and all environmentally friendly 
products. Even all of our wood used has to be “Forest Certified” (we are 
still learning exactly what that means). Our supplies have to be locally 

made. It doesn’t count if we purchase it here; the actual supplies have 
to be made here. It is very strict, but it will one day be the standard 
by which the future commercial buildings of Austin will be built. If I 
understand this correctly, this building will be used as an example for 
the city and we have to document each step of the building process. 
Our new little neighborhood shopping center is cutting edge, isn’t 
it?
  I just thought our residents might find it interesting to know a little 
of the background of at least one future tenant in our new shopping 
center. As far as I know all of us are working as hard as we can to 
make this new shopping center one that we will all be proud of and 
that we will be happy to spend some time hanging out in. We are going 
to have a couple of banks there, two dry cleaners, at least five eating 
establishments, a Day Spa, a Hair Salon, RunTex, a Video Store and a 
gated Playscape behind the buildings on the west side of the shopping 
center.
 We are hoping to be open in December so that you won’t have to wait 
in line at the U.S. Post Office. I believe that Starbucks and we will be 
the only ones open then. Most of the rest of the shopping center should 
be open in the Spring or shortly after. We hope to see you there!

CCHOA Clubs & Announcements Continued

DISCOVER
EGGS NAPOLEON

AT CYPRESS GRILL

NOW SERVING BREAKFAST
on the WEEKENDS!

SATURDAY & SUNDAY - 8:30 - 11:30 AM

358-7474 www.cypressgrill.net
4404 W. WM. CANNON STE. L
1 block west of MoPac next to Gold’s Gym

Featuring delicious omelets, fluffy homemade 

pancakes, Eggs Benedict, Bloody Marys, 

Mimosas, the best French Toast in town,

and, of course... Eggs Napoleon.

Shopping Center - (Continued from Page 10)

Bonded & Insured
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www.suzanneburnes.com

512-301-6600

Circle C Family of the Month

The Wayne and Patsy Holt Family

 The Park West Holiday Celebration is just around the corner!  
Please join us Dec 11th, 6-8 PM at the Circle C Pool.  Enjoy homemade 
cookies, hot cider, coffee and tea as you visit with your Park West 
neighbors!  The Bowie High School Show Choir will entertain us, 
presenting “Songs of the Holidays”.  There is no charge for this 
event and we hope to see you all there!
 Reminder:  Park West HOA’s Annual Meeting will be held at Kiker 
Elementary School on February 7, 2006, with sign-in at 6:30 PM and 
the meeting starting promptly at 7:00 PM.  Homeowners who are 
up-to-date on their HOA dues are eligible to vote. 
 Thanks to all who participated in our recent homeowner’s survey.  
We received an outstanding 90 responses!  The HOA board wants to 
represent your desires and concerns, and truly appreciates the time 
you put into your responses.  To summarize the survey results:
 Do homeowner vehicles parked on the street concern you? Yes 
4:1
 Would you approve or disapprove HOA restrictions and fines 
for homeowner vehicles parked on street? Yes 3:1
 Do excessive amounts of yard art concern you? Yes 2:1
 Would you support HOA restrictions and fines for excessive 
front yard art? Yes 2:1
 Trash barrels and speeding, were the most common items 
mentioned in the comment section, followed closely by feeding wild 

Park West HOA
animals and cats running loose.  The HOA Board plans to incorporate 
your thoughtful feedback and comments into policies and guidelines 
that will be presented for a vote at the general meeting in February.  
Our ultimate goal is to foster a community of good neighbors where 
guidance is welcomed and regulation is not necessary.  We encourage 
and welcome your ideas and suggestions in this effort.
Where is your garbage container?  Circle C rules require that all 
homeowners store their garbage cans out of sight from the street.  If 
you store your container where it is visible, please move it behind 
your fence or into your garage.   The Circle C rules also state that 
barrels and other garbage are permitted to be placed on the street 2 
times per week for 12 hours.  If you will be away and need someone 
to move your garbage barrel out and back in for you, please ask a 
neighbor—we all understand when travel and other situations make 
this necessary and we wish to avoid a trashy-looking obstacle course 
on our narrow streets!
Give yourselves a pat on the back!  Over the past few months the 
number of homeowner cars parked on the street has been reduced 
by half—not by fines and penalties, but simply because residents 
asked residents to park in their driveway or garage.  Thank-you all 
for your considerate response to these requests!  As a reminder, Circle 
C parking rules prohibit street or driveway parking for large pickup 

(Continued on Page 13)
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trucks, commercial vehicles, RVs, trailers, and boats.  
 At this writing, our contract negotiations for a new landscaper are 
still in progress.  Our current contractor continues with one mowing 
in December, and the new landscaper is to begin in January 2006.  
Stay tuned for more details.
 The HOA Board has appointed three homeowners to serve as a 
nominating committee for one expiring Board position and two newly 
authorized Board positions.  To establish the committee we followed 
the Circle C Bylaws: “The Nominating Committee shall consist of a 
Chairman, who shall be a member of the Board of Directors, and two 
or more members of the Association.”   Our committee is chaired by 
Dave Maril, and its members are Bernadette Tasher and Don Brashear.  
Nominations for the new BOD will also be taken from the floor at our 
annual meeting.  We seek homeowners who are interested in making 
Park West the best possible HOA.  The term of service is three years.  
Interested homeowners are encouraged to submit a one-page letter 
listing your qualifications and why you would like to serve as a board 
member to Dave Maril at 6014 Tasajillo Trail.  
 Our committees have stepped up to the plate and selflessly 
dedicated many hours to getting our HOA organized and running 
smoothly.  Some of their projects have clearly visible results, e.g., 
lighted mail centers with handicap access, gates that function well 
and are maintained at minimal cost, neighborhood events and 
celebrations, community bulletin boards, and the newsletter you are 
reading!  Other projects have required grueling hours of toil with 
not-so-visible results—yet!—our new landscaper contract, updated 
bylaws, etc.  To show appreciation to all homeowners (and their 
significant others!) who volunteered as committee members this 
past year, the HOA Board hosted a reception at Linda Bal’s home 
on Sunday November 13th.  True to our neighborhood’s enthusiasm, 
most everybody attended!  It was great to see the committee members 
comparing notes, commiserating a bit, sharing ideas and generally 
getting to know each other better.  If you are not serving on a 
committee, you are truly missing out!  We accept new members on all 
committees throughout the year—please contact one of the following 
Committee Chairpersons or a Board member if you are interested.
 Committees  Contact

Bylaws  Bernadette Tasher  791-7281
Communications  Carol Buls  301-2750
Landscape Jackie Rollins  301-1839
Roads and Gates Frank Gilbreath  762-3714
Social Mike Hahn  301-5213  
 or Nancy Oliphant  301-7227

Board of Directors Contact
President Dave Maril  301-8869
Treasurer Linda Bal  301-4016
Secretary Kathy Jedrzejewicz  301-9022

 This is your space!  Please contact Kathy Jedrzejewicz, 301-9022, 
if you have suggestions or if you have information that you would 
like to share in the Park West HOA section of the Circle C Ranch 
Newsletter.

Park West HOW - (Continued from Page 12)
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CIRCLE C RANCHCelebrating Our 26th Anniversary!
Full Service Repair Facility
Computerized Wheel Alignment
12 months 12,000 mile Nation Wide 
warranty on parts and labor
We honor most extended warranties
Free Shuttle with appointment
After hours drop off

�
�
�

�
�
�

512-288-3844
W W W. R E A D S A U T O. C O M

Mon - Fri:
7:30 AM - 6:00 PM

Family Owned
& Operated

Freescale

18
26

8884 HWY 290 WEST - 2.7 WEST OF THE OAK HILL “Y” 

$25 OFF
SCHEDULED MAINTENANCE

Most vehicles - Exp 01/13/06

FREE Brake Inspection
$25 OFF BRAKE SERVICE
On any service or repair over $100

CLEANS the fuel induction system 
and REMOVES combustion chamber 
deposits. Most vehicles - Exp 01/13/06

Most vehicles - Exp 01/13/06

$8999

LUBE, OIL &
FILTER CHANGE

ONLY $19.95
Includes a full vehicle inspection and tire rotation.

Up to 5qts Mobil 10/30 - Most vehicles - Exp 01/13/06
Full synthetic and other oils available at an additional charge

+ tax and 
   disposal fee

Improve Your Fuel Economy
FUEL INJECTION SERVICE
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Tired of not getting the personal service you deserve?
Do you have jaw pain, TMJ pain, or headaches?

Would you like to have straight teeth without braces?
Invisalign Certifi ed.

Advanced Training in Cosmetic 
and Comprehensive Dentistry
Extensive training from the 
Pankey Institute in treating bite 
disorders

Invisalign certifi ed (have 
straighter teeth without wearing 
braces)
New one-visit teeth whitening 
(as seen on TV’s Extreme Make-
over)
Snoring and Sleep Apnea treat-
ments

All phases of general dentistry

State of the art facilities and 
techniques

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

3022 Slaughter Lane
(Corner of Slaughter & Westgate Blvd… Just east of Brodie Lane)

We will fi le your insurance • Financing available
Complimentary second opinions

We have the real answers to all your dental concerns

�

�

�

280-8800
www.johncalvertdds.com

Circle C Amenities 
Circle C Cafe & Catering

Submitted by Julie Arevalo
 
Cafe Pool - 288-6058
Hours: Monday - Saturday 3pm-8:30pm
Closed Sunday 
Serving Hamburgers, Salads, Pizzas and Nightly Gourmet Specials
Always free delivery in Circle C!
 
Wildflower Cafe - 292-4716
Hours: Tuesday - Saturday 10am-4pm
Sunday 12pm-4pm; Closed Monday
Serving Sandwiches, Salads, Soups, & Dessert
 
Catering - 301-7235
We cater all events large & small. Please contact us for a personalized 
proposal!
 
We appreciate your business! Chef Jaime

The Golf Club at Circle C Ranch
Submitted by Denise Fisher

 The Golf Club will be closed on the following days in December:
  Monday, December 5th  
  Monday, December 12th    
  Monday, December 19th

  Sunday, December 25th 
 “Twilight” is now 3:30pm. “Twilight” is generally 3 hours prior to 
sunset so please continue to watch the official “Twilight” clock in the 
Pro Shop as this time will change throughout the year. 
 “Friday Niners” starts this Friday, October 7th and continues each 
Friday.  There will be a 3:30pm shotgun start and cost is just a cart 
fee and $10 for the prize fund.  Format is a 4 person scramble with 
each team having an A, B, C and D player.   Just call the Pro Shop 
at 288.4297 to reserve your spot each week.  Join us afterwards for 
food, drinks and live music!  
 9 Hole Kid’s Kourse, Available Every Day – Did you know we 
have a Kid’s Kourse?  Because the regulation course is too long for 
most young golfers, we’ve added two new tee locations specially 
marked for ages 5-12 years old.  Now all members of the family - 
kids, ladies, men, and seniors, can enjoy playing the game together.  
Kid’s play free during the week and only $10 on the weekend.  
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NOW OPEN

Full Service Day Spa
Full Nail Service • Pedicures • Manicures

• Facials • Waxing • Tanning
10 years of experience

And as always $25/month
unlimited tanning (no contracts)

7101 Hwy 71 W
(by Gattitown)

288-8868

All tools Autoclaved for your
safety and peace of mind.

100% Sanitized

Call us for specials.

DISCLAIMER: Articles and ads in this newsletter express the opinions 
of their authors and do not necessarily reflect the opinions of Peel, Inc. 
or its employees. Peel, Inc. is not responsible for the accuracy of any 
facts stated in articles submitted by others. The publisher also assumes 
no responsibility for the advertising content with this publication. All 
warranties and representations made in the advertising content are solely 
that of the advertiser and any such claims regarding its content should be 
taken up with the advertiser.
* The publisher assumes no liability with regard to its advertisers for 
misprints or failure to place advertising in this publication except for the 
actual cost of such advertising.
* Although every effort is taken to avoid mistakes and/or misprints in 
this publication, the publisher assumes no responsibility for any errors 
of information or typographical mistakes, except as limited to the cost 
of advertising as stated above or in the case of misinformation, a printed 
retraction/correction.
* Under no circumstances shall the publisher be held liable for incidental 
or consequential damages, inconvenience, loss of business or services, or 
any other liabilities from failure to publish, or from failure to publish in a 
timely manner, except as limited to liabilities stated above.

Circle C Tennis Club
Submitted by Fernando Velasco

 The Circle C Tennis Club is a Private Club.  The dues paid to the Circle 
C Home Owners Association do not give automatic usage of the courts.  
Residents and non-residents of Circle C Ranch are welcome to join.  There 
is no Initation Fees nor contracts for a period of time.  Monthly dues paid 
allow Members to use the Tennis Courts on an unlimited basis, plus be able 
participate in all the programs that the Tennis Club offers.  For membership 
information, please contact us at 301-8685 or visit us at the tennis facility 
located across the Golf Club at Circle C.
 Beginners Tennis Lessons - The Circle C Tennis Club is offering lessons 
for adults who either have played tennis at one time and/or are interested 
in learning to play tennis.  The co-ed groups meet on Mondays from 6 to 7 
pm and Saturdays from 11:30am to 12:30 pm.  The ladies’ groups meet on 
Thursdays from 8:30 to 9:30am and Fridays from 10 am to 11 am. Child 
Care if provided for the morning and weekend sessions at $5.00 per hour 
per child.  This is a great way to get back into playing tennis again.  Cost of 
the program is $60.00 for six one hour sessions.
 Junior Tennis Lessons - The third session of Junior lessons will begin the 
week of January 2.  Lessons are offered for children 3-5 years old (Pee Wee); 
Grand Prix for ages 6-8, 9-11, 12-15 and the Pre-Advanced Tournament 
Program (PATP) for juniors who are interested in competing in Tennis 
Tournaments or play for their school’s tennis teams.  Lessons are open for 
members and non-members.  If you want us to send you a brochure with all 
the schedules and fees, please call Kathi.

Circle C Amenities Continued

Austin Adventure Boot Camp is a 4-week outdoor fitness
program packed with fun and energizing exercises designed
to help you:

      •   Reduce body fat! •   Increase strength!
      •   Lose inches! •   Improve stamina!

No matter your age, size or fitness level, you can achieve
great results with Austin Adventure Boot Camp. Whether
you’re a beginner, an avid fitness enthusiast, or just tired
of the same old routine, this adventure is for you!

Register Now At
ATXBOOTCAMP.COM!

Program Includes :
• Running/Walking • Yoga
• Weight Training • Kickboxing
• Core Conditioning • Calisthenics
• Circuit Training • And More!
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Have you had your heater checked out
 for the upcoming season? 

 Now’s the time to do it
 before the fi rst cold snap hits!

Fall Special
$59.95 per system.

512-928-2470
Over 30 Years of Experience

Expires 12/31/05

Visit us on the web @ www.rmmechanical.com

512-928-2470

512-301-0708

TREESCAPE
Tree Service

“Quality work for any Budget”     

Trimming
Removals
Pruning
Stump Grinding

 Serving Residential and Commercial
Free Estimates              

Fully insured for your protection.

ANY TREE SERVICE
between $250.00-$500.00

$5000 OFF
ANY TREE SERVICE

$500.00 and up

$10000 OFF

We have a full line of equipment for all your tree care needs.

Circle C Amenities Continued

 Find the perfect gift during Wild Ideas: The Shopping Event 2005 
Enjoy the Season and Lighted Landscapes during Luminations

Wild Ideas: The Shopping Event 2005
Holiday Shopping at the Lady Bird Johnson Wildflower Center 

Friday & Saturday, December 2 & 3, 9 a.m. - 5:30 p.m.
Sunday, December 4, noon to 5 p.m.

Admission to the Wildflower Center and Wild Ideas: 
The Shopping Event is free.

 Come discover a shopping event that combines a beautiful setting 
with singular artistry, for gifts that not only reflect discerning taste, 
but also support a good cause.
 This year, the Lady Bird Johnson Wildflower Center hosts its 15th 
annual shopping event with artists, artisans, special guest appearances, 
and an abundance of gift ideas to fit every budget.  Come for the 
serene setting of the Wildflower Center, and enjoy a relaxed shopping 
experience. 
 No sales tax will be charged on Friday and Saturday, a special savings 
opportunity.  Additional special offers will be featured each day: 10% 
off all gifts on Friday; 10% off all apparel, accessories, and jewelry 

Lady Bird Johnson Wildflower Center
Submitted by Anne Tiedt

on Saturday; and 20% off all books, cards, stationery, and calendars 
on Sunday.
 On Saturday and Sunday, artists and artisans will show works 
featuring wildflowers or native plant themes in the Visitors Gallery 
while the Little House offers an opportunity for little ones to craft 
beautiful nature-inspired artwork.  Also, on Saturday, Miss Spider’s 
David Kirk will be her from 1 p.m. to 3 p.m., signing his collection 
of best-selling books.  The newest collection of Miss Spider toys will 
also be featured. 
 For a complete listing of vendors, special guest appearances, and 
specials, visit www.wildflower.org <http://www.wildflower.org>, or 
call 512-292-4300.
 Luminations at the Lady Bird Johnson Wildflower Center Friday, 
Saturday & Sunday, December 9, 10 & 11, 6 p.m. - 9 p.m.
 Away from the holiday hustle and bustle, Luminations celebrates 
the holiday season through the joy of song, the glow of candlelight, 
and the laughter of children. 
 The Center’s landscapes will glow with soft light from thousands of 
luminaries, torches, lanterns, and twinkle lights as music and caroling 
fill the night air.  Children will be entertained by storytellers, make 

(Continued on Page 19)
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For millions of Americans just like you, term life insurance is an ideal solution 
to their family or business protection needs.

With an LTG Ultra policy from American General Life Insurance Company, you 
have the level-premium death benefi t protection you need for 10, 15, 20 or 30 
years — all at highly competitive rates. Should your needs change, the con-
version feature allows you to exchange your term policy for a permanent life 
product without providing evidence of insurability (conversion must be elected 
as specifi ed in the policy). Add an optional waiver of premium or child rider to 
create a policy that’s designed for the real world — yours.

Policies issued by:
American General Life Insurance Company
A member company of American International Group, Inc.
2727-A Allen Parkway, Houston, Texas 77019

LTG Ultra Policy Form Number LTG-2000AG
Child Rider Form Number 79410
Waiver of Premium Rider Form Number 79001

The underwriting risks, fi nancial obligations and support functions associated
with the products issued by American General Life Insurance Company
(American General Life) are solely its responsibility. American General Life is
responsible for its own fi nancial condition and contractual obligations.

American General Life does not solicit business in the state of New York.
Policies not available in all states.

© 2005 American International Group, Inc. All rights reserved.

Premiums for other rate classes, ages and payments plans are available and 
will depend on each applicant’s evidence of insurability. Premiums increase at 
the end of the guaranteed term and if the policy is renewed. If material mis-
statements or omissions are made on the application, American General Life 
may contest the policy for the two years from the date of issue. Death benefi t 
is payable from any cause except suicide within the fi rst two policy years. 
Death benefi t for suicide is limited to the return of premiums paid during the 
fi rst two years.

Monthly premium for Preferred Plus underwriting class

LTG Ultra

 Age Male Female Male Female Male Female
 30 $10.28 9.19 $ 14.44 12.47 $22.75 17.72
 40 13.13 11.59 19.47 17.28 36.53 27.13
 50 29.53 21.66 49.00 34.56 96.91 56.88
 60 70.44 45.06 121.41 83.34 N/A N/A

$250,000
 10-year term 20-year term 30-year term

Mike D’Alessandro
“Circle C Resident”
Texas Health and Life Insurance

Call 512-292-8848 for free quotes and 
consultation on your life insurance needs.

LTG Ultra
Protect your promises.SM

Affordable Term Insurance

Circle C Amenities Continued

holiday crafts in the Little House, and have an opportunity to take their 
photo with Frosty the Snowman.  Additionally, a model train will be 
on display in the Visitors Gallery.  All guests will enjoy hot cocoa and 
cookies amid the Center’s beautiful holiday decorations.  
 Luminations is a fundraiser.  Members, Seniors & Students (13-18) 
will be charged $7.  Adults will be charged $9; Children 4-12 will be 
charged $3; Free for children 0-3.  
 The Lady Bird Johnson Wildflower Center is a nonprofit organization 
whose purpose is to educate the public about the benefits and beauty of 
native plants. Proceeds from these events will go towards educational 
programs for teachers and students, programs for landscape restoration, 
horticulture, and plant conservation.
 Wild Ideas: The Shopping Event is sponsored by Majic 95.5 
Luminations is sponsored by Majic 95.5 and KMFA

At no time will any source be allowed to use the Circle C Ranch Newsletter 
contents, or loan said contents, to others in anyway, shape or form, nor in 
any media, website, print, film, e-mail, electrostatic copy, fax, or etc. for 
the purpose of solicitation, commercial use, or any use for profit, political 
campaigns, or other self amplification, under penalty of law without 
written or expressed permission from the Circle C Ranch Homeowners 
Association and Peel Inc. The information in the Circle C Ranch Newsletter  
is exclusively for the private use of Circle C Ranch residents only. 

Wildflower Center - (Continued from Page 18)

Anne Derfler
Independent Beauty Consultant

11013 Pairnoy Lane
Austin, TX 78739
512-394-1719
aderfler@marykay.com
www.marykay/aderfler

25% off ALL orders!

Do you have a Home Based Business 
right here in Circle C Ranch?

 You can get information about your service or products to every 
home in Circle C Ranch, by running a business classified in the 
Circle C Ranch Newsletter.  It is a great way to get your name and 
contact information to many potential customers in your  growing 
neighborhood. The cost is $45 for up to 40 words. Display ads are 
also available. For more information, please contact Kelly Peel, 
512-589-5471; kelly@PEELinc.com.  The deadline is the 10th of 
each month for the upcoming month’s newsletter.
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  Baby Pet House Yard
Name Age Sit Sit Sit Work 
Phone
Alexander, Rachel .......... 15 .......• ......... • ........• .....................301-0480
Campisi-Giusti, Jackie+ 14 ...... • ....................................... 288-3575
Chang, Bryan ............... 13 ...... • .................. • ................... 288-7247
Coleman, Andrew ........ 13 ...... • ........ • ........ • ................... 288-1914
Collins, Danielle .......... 15 ...... • ........ • ............................. 394-9041
Draina, Steve ................ 18 ...... • ........ • ........ • .........• ........ 382-5301
Freeman, Jaclyn* .................... • ........ • ........ • ................... 288-3243
Freeman, Lauren* ................... • ........ • ........ • ................... 288-3243
Gamel, Emilee .............. 14 ...... • ........ • ........ • ................... 301-2795
Garrett, Brett ................ 16 ......................................• ........ 301-1766
Janowski, Andrea*+ ..... 15 ...... • ........ • ........ • ................... 301-9626
Koopmann, Jarrod ........ 13 ......................................• ........ 288-8807
Koopmann, Jenna*+ .... 12 ...... • ........ • ............................. 288-8807
Lynch, Theresa*+ ......... 18 ...... • ........ • ........ • .........  560-3404, 301-3889
Mears, Molly ................ 14 ...... • ........ • ........ • ................... 394-0948
Mester, Joanne ............. 14 ...... • ........ • ........ • .........• ... jojo_mester@yahoo.com

Moreno, Blanca ............ 16 ...... • ........ • ........ • ................... 288-1698
Moreno, Julio ............... 14 ................. • ............................. 288-1698
Moreno, Mario ............. 12 ................. • ............................. 288-1698
Munden, Brittany ......... 15 ...... • ........ • ........ • .........• ........ 301-1690
Pugh, Lauren*+ ....................... • ....................................... 771-2739
Robison, Taylor ............ 15 ...... • ........ • ............................. 288-7827
Savaia, Lisa .................. 14 ...... • ........ • ........ • ................... 288-7161
Schaffrath, Emma ........ 15 ...... • ........ • ........ • ................... 288-3399
Szmyd, Rosie ............... 13 ...... • ....................................... 288-1264
Stefka, Todd ................. 19 ......................................• ........ 496-7573
Tarrillion, Courtney ...... 15 ...... • ....................................... 288-7216
White, Nikki ................. 14 ...... • ........ • ............................. 394-9041
Willcockson ................. 14 ...... • ........ • ........ • ................... 288-2448

*-CPR Training                   +-First Aid Training

Attention Teenagers 
The Teenage Job Seekers listing service is offered free of charge to 
all Circle C Ranch teenagers seeking work. Submit your name and 
information to info@circlecranch.info by the 12th of the month!

Teenage Job Seekers
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Winter Holidays 

C H I M N E Y U A J X Q S S J A Y O A F 

A J H V P X A T Q P X K T D G O O A A M 

Y U O P W N C X F Q K J N D N I Y M D S 

N O I T A P I C I T N A E W W A I F G R 

N C F Y Z X X O X S R N M V O L L N U G 

W A S B M J P D R E P G A P Y N I R Y L 

T A T N S T G Z R L T E N X L S S I A B 

Q Q S I O X A X W D C L R Z S Q E N T G 

N U T E V I Z H N N C S O E N A A V E N 

R D P Q K I T Z D A X D L L H M E L L T 

Q S R L C W T I M C L B V U W W E F M R 

U L E Q B H B Y D C H O C O L A T E L T 

H O P H N Q N C U A G T N O D Q X N I B 

N T R Y I K B E P R R S E C A E P E F N 

H A E Z A F P K A B A T V R Z Q R U K S 

N K S J S D Q T M X C S W A L R M G J Z 

R E E D N I E R L W H I O T J M S P A N 

S P N F Q F P S B U M F J S T D R X O R 

O W T Z U R Z N P M S C W V K D N P E X 

F Y S L I A I Q L L G Q L R S V L I J G 

Word Search
Winter Holidays

Words are listed on Page 21.

Teenage Job Seekers
not available online.
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ANGELS 
ANTICIPATION 
BLESSINGS
CANDLES 
CHIMNEY 
CHOCOLATE
FAMILY

GARLAND 
GRATEFUL
JOYFUL 
NATIVITY 
NOEL
ORNAMENTS 
PEACE

PRESENTS
REINDEER 
SNOW 
SNOWMAN
STAR 
TRADITIONS 

Word Search Words
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(Continued on Page 23)
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1—ROUND ROCK: Main Street Artisan Stroll Artists, musicians 
and performers fill the sidewalks each month, displaying wares and 
entertaining strollers. Hours are 5 to 9 p.m. Historic Downtown. E-mail: 
info@mainstreetstroll.com • www.mainstreetstroll.com 512/341-8788 
1-3—AUSTIN: The Blue Paintings: New Work by Denny McCoy Peaceful, yet 
stunning, paintings combine various shades of blue in mystifying combinations 
that flutter and change before the viewer’s eyes. D Berman Gallery. www.
dbermangallery.com 512/477-8877 
1-18—AUSTIN: A Christmas Carol New version of the holiday classic 
conjures up the Yuletide world of Victorian London. State Theatre. www.
austintheatre.org 512/469-SHOW 
1-Jan. 1—AUSTIN: Rockin’ Christmas Party The award-winning cast shakes, 
rattles and rolls down Santa Claus Lane with songs and dance guaranteed to lift 
your spirits. Zachary Scott Theatre. www.zachscott.com 512/476-0541 
1-Jan. 8—AUSTIN: The Face of Texas: Photographs by Michael O’Brien 
Originally published as a book, O’Brien’s photographs have been organized as 
a traveling exhibition. The Bob Bullock Texas State History Museum. www.
thestoryoftexas.com 512/936-8746 
1-Jan. 8—AUSTIN: The Santaland Diaries Comedy tells the real-life story 
of David Sedaris’ tour of duty as the elf Crumpet, and what it takes to juggle 
tots and tottering Santas during a painfully festive time of the year. Zachary 
Scott Theatre. www.zachscott.com 512/476-0541 
2-4—AUSTIN: 15th Annual Wild Ideas: The Shopping Event Hours are 9 
a.m. to 5:30 p.m. Friday and Saturday and noon to 5 p.m. Sunday. Lady Bird 
Johnson Wildflower Center. www.wildflower.org 512/292-4200

3, 10—AUSTIN: Farmers Market Homespun Holidays 512/236-0074 
4—AUSTIN: Jose Feliciano This international icon and guitarist has enjoyed 
a legendary career. Shows are at 5 and 7:30 p.m. One World Theatre. 512/329-
6753
4—AUSTIN: Victorian Christmas Reception See the former home of short 
story writer O’Henry decorated for the holidays. An open house from 3 to 5 
p.m. features refreshments and live music. O. Henry Museum. www.ci.austin.
tx.us/parks/ohenry.htm 512/472-1903 
4-31—AUSTIN: Trail of Lights & Zilker Christmas Tree This monthlong 
festival includes a mile-long pedestrian trail of lights and a 155-feet tall 
Christmas tree. Zilker Park. www.ci.austin.tx.us/tol/tree.htm 512/974-6700
6—AUSTIN: Austin Symphony Orchestra’s Messiah Holiday celebration 
features Handel’s masterpiece. Riverbend Centre. www.austinsymphony.org 
512/476-6064 
9—AUSTIN: Strings Attached with Eliza Gilkyson Gilkyson’s songs connect 
the worlds of folk and modern storytelling. Shows are 7:30 and 10 p.m. St. 
David’s Episcopal Church. www.stringsattached.org 512/775-2371 
9-23—AUSTIN: The Nutcracker Ballet Austin presents this beloved holiday 
tradition with live accompaniment by the Austin Symphony Orchestra. Bass 
Concert Hall. www.balletaustin.org 512/476-2163 
11-24—AUSTIN: Armadillo Christmas Bazaar For nearly 30 years, this 
event has attracted some of the regions best artists to this market of eclectic 
gift items and local entertainment. Austin Music Hall. www.armadillobazaar.
com 512/447-1605 
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Texas Events has been published with the permission of the Texas 
Department of Transportation. All events are taken in part from the Texas 
Events Calendar. All dates for events were correct at the time of publication 
and are subject to change.

Texas Events - (Continued from Page 22)

CLUBHOUSE-KIDS.COM
A drop in hourly
child care center

“the sitter you’ve
always dreamed of”

Always Safe:
State Licensed, great staff
Always Fun:
Games, toys, crafts, video 
games, movies & so much more!
Always Available:
No contracts! Just come in 
when you need a “Time-Out”
From Ages 2-12 years

3601 W. William Cannon Dr.
Suite 600 Austin, TX 78749

(behind Hollywood Video)

Phone: 892-CLUB (2582)
Fax: 892-2583

M-Th: 8 am - 10 pm  Fri: 8am - Midnight
Sat: 9 am - Midnight

NOW
OPEN!
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13—AUSTIN: Austin Symphony Christmas Sing-Along Sing Christmas 
favorites with the Austin Symphony. Riverbend Centre. www.austinsymphony.
org 512/476-6064
13, 16—AUSTIN: Ottmar Liebert & Luna Negra Holiday Special Liebert 
is one of the most talented, influential and creative guitarists today. Begins at 7 
p.m. Tuesday and 7 and 9:30 p.m. Friday. One World Theatre. 512/329-6753
15—AUSTIN: John Longhurst: Holiday Organ Concert Longhurst leaves 
his helm at the 11,623-pipe organ of the Mormon Tabernacle to tackle Texas’ 
own treasure — the 5,315-pipe Bates Recital Hall tracker organ — in time for 
a wonderful holiday performance. Begins at 8 p.m. Bates Recital Hall. www.
utpac.org 512/471-1444 or 800/687-6010 
16—AUSTIN: Blind Boys of Alabama This foot-stomping, roof-raising, 
soulful gospel performance promises to capture the spirit of the holidays. Begins 
at 8 p.m. Hogg Auditorium. www.utpac.org 514/471-1444 or 800/687-6010 
17—ROUND ROCK: Frosty’s 5-K Family Fun Run/Walk Begins at 9 
a.m. Starts and finishes at Dell Diamond. E-mail: info@frostys5k.com • www.
frostys5k.com 512/255-9885 
22-23—AUSTIN: Esther’s Follies Christmas Show This comedy-filled show 
features Esther’s classics, topical satire, musical comedy and the best magician 
in the Southwest. Esther’s Follies, 525 E. Sixth St. www.esthersfollies.com 
512/320-0553 
23—AUSTIN: Bah Humbug! Adapted from Charles Dickens’ A Christmas 
Carol, this one-man extravaganza — brimming with traditional Celtic Christmas 
tunes — follows the miserly Ebenezer Scrooge on his magical whirlwind 
journey of redemption. Dougherty Arts Center. www.thecompanytheatre.org 
512/963-8499 
29—AUSTIN: Esther’s Follies New Year’s Eve Show Along with the usual 
servings of comedy and merriment, Esther’s rings in the New Year with a full 
buffet and champagne toast at midnight. Esther’s Follies, 525 E. Sixth St. www.
esthersfollies.com 512/320-0553
 30-31—AUSTIN: Five By Design’s Radio Days Ride the airwaves through 
the early 1940s when Five By Design takes the audience on a sentimental 
journey to a simpler time jam-packed with Big Band sounds and hot rhythms. 
Begins at 8 p.m. Palmer Events Center. www.austinsymphony.org 888/462-
3787 or 512/476-6064
31—AUSTIN: First Night Austin Street corners are transformed into galleries 
and storefronts into stages as this festival of art, imagination and creativity 
spreads across downtown. The alcohol-free New Year’s Eve celebration of the 
arts includes an afternoon family festival, grand procession down Congress 
Avenue, family finale at City Hall and a Midnight Finale. www.firstnightaustin.
org 512/476-5577 
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RESIDENTIAL & COMMERCIAL
• INTERIOR/EXTERIOR • UNIFORMED PAINTERS
• POWER WASHING • QUALITY GUARANTEED
• CAULKING / SCRAPING • GENERAL REPAIRS

www.southernpainting.com

512-267-6200
References/Bonded & Insured

FREE ESTIMATES
Mention this ad for

$100 off service

of $1000 or more

*There is a World of Difference Between
Covering a Surface With Paint*

And Painting
As SOUTHERN PAINTING Does

“Lots of satisfi ed customers”

Nicole Peel
Realtor®

www.nicolepeel.com

Looking to

Offi ce: (512) 249-6299
Mobile: (512) 740-2300

What if  you could receive 2% of  the 
purchase price back at closing?

Let’s say you buy a house for 
$250,000; that’s $5,000 back in 
your pocket!!! Spend it however you 
wish, new carpet, paint or even use 
it to pay off  debt.

To learn more, please visit my webpage at:

purchase in Austin?

YOU CAN!!

(Continued on Page 25)

 You don’t have to wait for the snow to 
start falling to get ready for ski season. Start 
your training now and you’ll be sailing past 
those other ski bums on your way down the 
mountain.
 Dusting the competition or showing off 
to friends are not the only reasons to get in 
shape before ski season. Skiing is an activity 
that requires a variety of skills: strength, 
endurance, balance and coordination. Hit 
the slopes without developing these skills 
and you may be in for more than a little 
embarrassment - you might even hurt 
yourself.
Sports specifi c training 
 This is where sports-specific training 
comes in. Generally speaking, sports-specifi c 
training programs involve focusing on the 

various skills associated with a particular 
activity.
 Depending on the sport, this may include 
health-related fitness components such 
as cardiorespiratory endurance, muscular 
strength and endurance, and fl exibility.
 A specifi c program may also take into 
account skill-related measures of fitness 
such as agility, balance, coordination, power, 
speed and reaction time. Most sports require 
a mixture of these components.
Skiing is a sport that relies heavily on skill-
related fi tness. A traditional fi tness program, 
which includes a combination of weight 
training and cardiovascular exercise, will 
only take you so far. 
 A specifi c training program to develop 

Get Ready To Hit The Slopes
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Jason Hunter , 10:02 am 

YOUR CHOICE. YOUR CHASE.

Free advice from your father.

Free dishes from your sister.

Free chair from your neighbor.

First house, not so free.

Over 7,100 free ATMs

Free Online Banking

Maximum Strength Checking®,
to help pay for all of life’s new expenses.

Visit any branch or chasenow.com.

FREE CHECKING WITH DIRECT DEPOSIT*

*Available on Chase Free CheckingSM or One Checking®.
  Free access to Chase and Bank One ATMs.

© 2005 JPMorgan Chase Bank, N.A. Member FDIC.

Slaughter Lane & Mopac
5700 West Slaughter Lane 
GRAND OPENING JANUARY 2006

Reprinted with permission from the 
American Council on Exercise.

specific skills for skiing will take you from 
the peaks to the valleys in record time.
Get ready to ski 
 There are several ways to begin a sports-
specific training program. The simplest way 
is to include several new exercises in your 
regular workout schedule.
 For example, performing wall sits that 
require you to ‘’sit’’ against a wall will help 
build up the isometric strength needed for the 
tuck position in skiing. Squats and lunges will 
build lower body strength for skiing tough 
terrain like moguls. 
 Exercises such as crunches to work your 
abdominals are essential in creating a solid 
‘’core’’ for balance and agility.
 It is important to train your body to 
withstand and absorb the impact associated 
with skiing. Plyometric movements, such as 
hopping from side to side, develop muscle 
power and strength as well as improve 
agility.
Set up your own ski circuit 
 A great way to integrate these elements 

Fit Facts - (Continued from Page 24) into your existing routine is to create a circuit 
training program, which involves rapidly 
moving from one exercise to the next. You 
can set up a circuit in any large room, or at 
your club’s aerobic studio.
Be sure and place all of your stations before 
beginning your workout so you don’t have to 
stop in the middle. Set a specific time limit 
for each exercise, as well as a set period of 
breaks between each station. Thirty seconds 
of work followed by 30 seconds of rest are 
common interval periods. 
 Then, simply turn up the music and make 
your way around the circuit. You might even 
want to create your own music tape with 
timed intervals of music for exercise and 
silence for rest periods.
 Try these stations to help you gear up for 
the slopes: use the slide for lateral training, 
perform one-legged squats to develop balance 
and strength, and use a step-bench platform 
to improve power. Try catching a bean bag as 
it drops off your forearm to improve reaction 
times or bounce two tennis balls to improve 
coordination. 

 To improve agility, create your own slalom 
by running between cones. In sports-specific 
training, you are limited only by your 
imagination.
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We currently publish newsletters 
for the following subdivisions:

Peel, Inc.
Printing & Publishing

Berkshire
Cypress Mill

Fairfield
Harvest Bend, The Village

Hastings Green
High Meadow Ranch

Lakes on Eldridge

Publishing community newsletters since 1991

www.PEELinc.com

Barker Ranch
Cherry Creek on Brodie Ln.

Circle C Ranch
Courtyard 
Coventry

Davenport Ranch
Estates of Shady Hollow

Houston
Lakes on Eldridge North

Sommerall
Steeplechase
Strathmore

Summerwood
Village Creek

Villages of Langham Creek

Austin
Granada Hills

Highland Park West Balcones Area
Lakeside Estates

Ridgewood
Scenic Brook

Settlers Estates/Crossing/Overlook
Westcreek

Waterford Harbor
Willowbridge
Willowlake

Willow Pointe
Winchester Country
Winchester Trails
Wortham Village

512-989-8905

Kelly Peel, Sales Manager
kelly@PEELinc.com • 512-989-8905
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